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ESSEX DUO ON COMMONWEALTH GAMES RESULTS SHEET –
 AMOS IN THE COMMENTARY

The Australians went nap in Melbourne 20 Kilometres Walks, taking the top 3 places in both events: respectively 1-2-3s being Nathan Deakes, Luke Adams and Jarred Tellent…and Jane Saville, Natalie Saville and Cheryl Webb.  DANIEL KING came 6th in 1.31.17 picking up 2 cards, while 2002 Commonwealth Games representative DOMINIC came 7th in 1.32.21 with 1 card (picked up at 8K).  ANDY PENN was 8th with 1.32.54 on the stopwatch.  Our UK ladies saw JOANNA JACKSON 7th in 1.42.04 and NIOBE MENDEZ 8th in 1.47.35.

Television showed the walkers having to contend with strong sunshine on a 10 x 2 Kilometres circuit, which the BBC commentator STUART STOREY described as an easier one.  It looked flat enough.  The commentator suggested that the circuit should have been longer, in order to take the walkers out into the countryside.  Hon. Ed agrees as these multi-laps courses do reduce the enjoyment of those taking part.

Television has been kind to walking of late, and the King twins were the subject of features ‘on the box’ which can only benefit our pursuit.  Stuart Storey was also knowledgeable on walking and stated, “I knew a walker once.  His name was AMOS SEDDON and when I was at the Commonwealth Games with him at breakfast, he told me that he’d done 20 Kilometres before breakfast.  I asked him what be was going to do after breakfast and he told me that he was going out to do the same distance again”.   

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR ESSEX BOYS – AND HERE’S TO LONDON 2012!
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
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We hope that Essex Walker readers who are also members of EVAC will support their AGM, to be held on Sunday 7th May at 12.30 p.m.  Venue is the Hemingford Gray Sports Pavilion (where free tea and biscuits will be served).  After the meeting, ‘The Eastern Vet’ recommends that attenders enjoy a nice riverside walk nearby, where can be found ‘The Cock Inn’ (which serves an excellent range of real ales and very good food).

On a more serious note, EVAC Chairman MARK CHAPLIN has drawn attention to the struggles that have gone on to stage their 2006 Track & Field Championships.  He further warns that unless more people come forward, there could be event cancellations.  Worse still he warns that there will be no 2007 Track & Field Championships in their current form unless people come forward to organise them!  There is also an appeal for somebody to step forward to take on the role of General Secretary – which if not filled by a volunteer, might result in EVAC having to make contingency plans – which could result in paid help being hired to assist with the administration.  So come on you EVAC Members – rally round and support the AGM and also try and find some volunteers for the roles that are so vital for any athletics organisation to succeed!  
COLCHESTER SPORTS PERSONALITY OF THE YEAR

Well done to DANIEL KING who was presented with the award by the Town’s Mayor.  With his form, he’d better make space for more awards!
ASHTONS TRACK WWW DATES ADVISED
These are all on Wednesdays:  7 June/19 July/16 Aug/13 Sept.  The first 3 dates offer a 3,000 metres walk at 6.40 pm, while the grand finale is a 5,000 metres walk (with Essex League status) at 6.30 pm.   All entries are taken on the night.  The WWW saw a rise in numbers during 2005, so let’s keep the ball rolling in 2006.  A WWW league competition operates throughout the card, with the best 3 of 4 races scoring in both team and individual categories with awards for both genders and all age groups.
END OF THE LATEST BEXLEY LEAGUE SERIES
A thin crowd (sic) which saw just 1 junior and 8 seniors (5 from the same club) contest the final 5K (in the men’s category) drew comments from organiser NOEL CARMODY.  Presenting awards   as the Southern Area President, he boomed, “I’m absolutely fed-up of fixture clashing.  But we’ll continue on and we’ll stage the series next time”.  His remarks drew applause from the scant assembly.  Man-of-the-Series is STEVE UTTLEY, 2nd CHRIS HOBBS and 3rd is wily campaigner CARL LAWTON.  A sign of the times is that Cambridge Harriers have decided to withhold all trophies; as poor trophy discipline has resulted in cups going missing, being returned late, often dirty and un-engraved.

Later that evening DAVE SHARPE phoned me up to discuss the race, and remarked that Steve Uttley is the first Ilford AC series victor in the 20 years-or-so of the Bexley Winter League.  Dave phoned me again on Sunday afternoon with a plan to boost attendance at Bexley, stating that he’d liaised with MICHAEL CROFT (VETS AC Hon. Sec) and that both they and the Southern Counties Vets (Dave is Hon. Sec there) were prepared to move their 5K Championship from Enfield to Bexley in a bid to help kick-start the series.   D.A.
COMMONWEALTH GAMES SNIPPETS
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The Commonwealth Games is truly for true amateurs, for there is no ‘start money’ and the more successful receive medals only.  We are sorry that one of our top prospects PAULA RADCLIFFE is injured and unable to compete; though we hope that she’ll soon be fit to line up in the heavily-sponsored Flora London Marathon.  When BBC pointed out that JANE SAVILLE was the first race walker to carry a flag at the Opening Ceremony, eagle-eyed television viewer BOB DOBSON fired of an email to them – reminding them that STEVE PARTINGTON had been the first race walker to have that honour!  Good on you Bob, who is himself a former Commonwealth Games participant of note! 
REDCAR WEBSITE
You may all like to know that you can now visit our website at www.redcarracewalkingclub.com
WALKING RACE ON CANVEY ISLAND – SUNDAY 30TH APRIL AT 10.15 AM

The Nicola 5 Miles, held over a measured flat and certified course, is a memorial event staged in the name of the late and much-missed Nicola Kemp, who sadly left life’s stage at an early point.  Parents STEVE and KAY KEMP staged the race with charity in mind and they, together with their enthusiastic helpers, have built up the meeting to such an extent that it is both well-established and one of the most popular in Essex.  Long may it continue to enjoy such support.  The profits are to be split between THE INSTITUTE OF CHILD HEALTH and GREAT ORMOND STREET HOSPITAL.  The walking course record holder is DAVE SHARPE.

Last year a Walking Section was introduced (though few knew about it until the result came out). This year we’re banging the drum so as everybody knows.  ALAN O’RAWE is distributing the entry forms – and he’s got plenty.  Should we apply to try and make this an Essex League Event to attract extra interest?  Any views will be passed on to our County Walking Secretary RAY PEARCE.

Entry is £4 (Club Members) and £6 (unattached) with a £1 extra for ‘on the day’ entrants.  Last year over £3,000 was raised.  The walk starts at 10.15 am (15 minutes prior to the run), and the organisers have appealed for honest walking.  The standard entry form will also be accepted and can be downloaded from www.runningdiary.co.uk
Entries close on April 23rd.  There is a trophy for the first walker and other walkers prizes will be based on how many compete. So let’s have a damn good and enjoyable morning and all for a good cause.  Please give full support to STEVE KEMP, who as we know, is a walker of note and with awards to his name.  

Further contact details:  01268-680461 or nicola5run@tesco.net
THE BITER IS BITTEN

ERIC SAXBY who when judging at Cricklefields Stadium at an Ilford Open 10,000 metres race some years ago, actually ran out of cards, as he put in so many.  Well he’s just had 3 put in for him at a race ‘Down Under’.
HAVERING SPORTS COUNCIL 
ANNUAL PRESENTATION BUFFET
This function was held at the Upminster Golf Club on February 20th.  The Havering ‘Sports Personality-of-the-Year’ is blind sportsman MIKE BRACE OBE, who took part in many walking races during earlier times.  Indeed, he raced in the ‘Romford Brewery’ Town Centre walks of the late 80s/early 90s – with ALEC ROSS as his guide.  He has also finished 2 London Marathons.  Mike was blinded by a firework when aged just 10 years.  He is now a member of the London 2012 Olympics and Para-Olympics Games Board.  The award was presented by His Worshipful The Mayor of Havering, Cllr. John Mylod.

Also recognised – as ‘Sports Competitor-of-the-Year’ was TONY COLLINS of Havering Mayesbrook A.C.  He is a son of 1979 Essex 50 Kilometres Walk Champion VIC COLLINS.  Indeed Vic (along with STUART BENNETT) once took part in a Romford Brewery Walk during the afternoon, having completed the Barking-to-Southend Walk in the morning!  To prove the point, both wore their a.m. numbers for the p.m. race!  Tony has excelled as a runner on the international stage, and following an appearance in EW, some generous readers made donations to the Collins family so as they could send both their sons to overseas events.  The award was presented by their local MP James Brokenshire (Hornchurch).
FURTHER COMMENT FROM LEN RUDDOCK

· The Development Plan needs to look beyond the next 5 years to the London Olympics.

· Money to pay for development and the ability to raise it is crucial for any successful implementation.  Again, the Olympics is a useful link as it’s one of the levers to obtain funding for any credible plan.

· Aspirations need to be met.  Barry Ingarfield suggested through March Essex Walker, a ‘X – Factor’ type challenge, which could prove interesting.  In the sport of Race Walking, so long as you’re good enough, you’re potentially just one selection race away from representing your country.  Over recent years, I have managed and coached a football team.  Despite some of the lads being fairly talented, the chances of any of them reaching international level or even turning pro. are practically zero.  Yet despite this, it does not prevent them from being totally committed to playing their game to the best of their ability.  And on a money related note, they’re willing to pay-up for the privilege.  Saturday morning league football costs a team around £2500 a season, most of which is raised by the squad of about 18 players.  Expenses include, league fees, floodlit training facilities, kit and payment of officials.  How many existing RW competitors would be prepared to finance their sport in that way?  The point being, certainly at a local level, as there are hardly any funds generated for advertising, publicity, paid officials and marshalling, RW allows itself to remain in the shadows and out of the public arena.

· Modernising the sport may lead to a professional body of officials to provide the on-going entrepreneurial impetus to keep things moving, addressing the credibility of the sport and being media friendly.  

I haven’t touched on coaching and provision of officials but I trust these comments prove to be helpful.  I have no objection for my views to be aired and would be happy to discuss further if required.

Finally, best of luck with your deliberations.  Let’s hope we’re all around to toast a successful RW comeback at the end of the London Olympics with a full complement of men and women in the GB team, competing at the highest level!

Best regards,  Len Ruddock

ANYONE HERE SEEN KELLY?

Jamie Oliver’s success with school dinners has inspired Dame Kelly Holmes to tackle sport in schools sport.  She has been officially unveiled as an ‘Ambassador For Sport and Physical Education for Secondary School Pupils in Britain’.  She is campaigning for at least 4 hours of compulsory sporting activity a week, which is double the Government’s target for secondary schools.

The Dame has been given her position at the behest of the Youth Sports Trust and the Department For Media, Culture and Sport.  The appointment has been officially announced by Olympics Minister Tessa Jowell.  Holmes states, “I’d like to create a manifesto for school sport – including such things as making sure every school realises the need for an annual sports day, with the need for awareness of physical activity in school life.  I am hoping to work very closely with schools.  It is important that we give extra encouragement to every schoolchild in the country.  I think we are all aware of the obesity rates, which are growing.  I would like to play my part in inspiring a generation to develop a sporting culture.  London 2012 is a benchmark for a lot of people to achieve sporting success”.  Let’s hope that the Dame is keen on race walking!
DOUBLE-HEADER

On March 5th, both MICKY SUTTON and CHRIS BENT completed the LPR 9 Kilometres Walk – having completed the nearby Greenwich 10K earlier that morning!   Indeed Micky was only 4 seconds outside his Blackheath 9K PB!  Congratulations to both athletes.
FROM OUR ROVING REPORTER
 PETER CASSIDY

Dave,


It was a good day for Essex at the Molly Barnett/Inter-Counties Event at Coventry on the 12th March.  Not only did Essex finish third in both the men’s and women’s events, but Ilford were first men’s club team and Loughton third.

The County teams were led home by Chelsea O’Rawe-Hobbs (third woman and first U/17 in 26.18), backed up by Kim Howard and Francoise Fernandez, and by Scott Davis (6th in 47.13) with Steve Uttley and Peter Ryan in support.

Following the AAA of E. Indoor Champs this was the second victory in a week for Chelsea over Kathryn Granger, who is improving rapidly. 

It was, of course, bitterly cold, with occasional bits of snow.
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Results weren’t available on the day, and those given in A.W. (‘when you put it down, you can’t pick it up again!’) are incomplete.  When they will appear in R.W.R., God knows!

Best Wishes, Peter Cassidy.

A TIP FROM TONY PERKINS

For cheaper petrol visit www.pipelinecard.org    
“I CAN RECALL”
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JOHN WEBB recently recalled his only attempt at the Leicester Mercury 20 Miles.  “It wasn’t really by best distance, as I concentrated on races up to 20K and didn’t do many at 20 miles”.  At the time, John was in full-time study at Hull.  He came down from Hull to Leicester with fellow Hull athlete DAVE CROPPER – the international 800 metres runner who was also known as ‘The Head Waiter’ because of his regular tactics.  The pair stopped at one of Dave’s relations on the outskirts of Leicester on the eve of their races (Dave was appearing elsewhere in the Leicester area on the same afternoon).  “I had a truly rotten night’s sleep” stated John who felt none too sharp, as starting time approached.  “I was with the leaders at one stage, but I really suffered over the closing stages and faded badly before passing out after crossing the finishing line”.  Many of our readers can easily remember their better days and forget about the poor ones.  It just goes to show what a modest man John is, in that he’s prepared to recollect the sort of display that most would want to totally forget.  Of course, in John’s case, he had many a top notch performance in a record which saw him reach Olympic status.

ADVICE FOR ATHLETES
“Every woman who exercises, whether it be low or high impact, should wear a sports bra”.  So writes Dr. Joanna Scurr of the University of Portsmouth in The Times. 
NOTIFICATION FROM DAVID HOBEN

Hi Dave,


A line to say that the RAF 2 day event in South Staffordshire (near Wolverhampton) is coming up on the calendar – 22nd/23rd April distances up to 40K per day – hyperlink is www.rafwarma.org.uk – if this is of interest to your readers in training for longer distances as ideal for this (it is not a race walk).  Also very scenic.
AND THEY GET PAID FOR IT
Glenn Hoddle: 
 “I never said them things I said”

Willie Thorne:
 “With his 90% potting success rate you’d 

  expect Ronnie Sullivan to pot 



  everything”
THE SMART ASS IN DONKEY LANE
Readers of Issue No. 1 of the 2006 series of Enfield Walker Extra will have read that several of that publication’s readers have speculated that my illness (which prevented me from attending January’s Enfield League opener) may have been feigned and that my absence may have been down to some other reason?  Well the ‘several’ readers must be as daft as Enfield Walker’s Editor!  In 2005, despite heart trouble, Hon. Ed. managed to attain 5th place in the list of completed racing appearances.  Races are not missed without good cause, and in January 2006 I only raced once – supporting the final New Year’s Day event.  Indeed, to date, I have only got onto 2 start lines (1 in January and 1 in February).  I was laid very low during January by the cold spell.  If Martin thinks that I missed the Jan 28th meet because of his twaddle in Enfield Walker he is mistaken.  His attack has been fully answered in the article “Has Martin Oliver Lost The Plot?”  By his latest remarks he’s probably answered this question for himself!  For good measure, I had informed both Enfield’s respected Assistant Secretary RON WALLWORK and my own Club’s enthusiastic Secretary DAVE SHARPE a good week before the Enfield Walker attack hit the streets – that I would be most unlikely to attend the Jan 28th race on account of illness.  Indeed the latter is one of many to find himself ‘slaughtered by the Oliver Media machine’ as another victim Chris (‘The Scribe’) Foster so accurately describes it in this Issue 269.  Sorry to disappoint Martin and the ‘several’ of his readers who think like him.  To quote from Shakespeare’s Richard II, I’m “thinking his prattle to be tedious”.  D.A.

A SCORE OF YEARS POUNDING THE SOD

The year 2007 will see the North-East Essex Cross Country League celebrate 20 years of activity.  Chairman of the League is JERRY EVERETT (Colchester Harriers and the Centurions).  The Chairman is also going to publish a commemorative book, which will chronicle events from Day One.  Another one for your bookshelves.
WRITES TONY MAXWELL –
 WOODFORD GREEN’S HISTORIAN
Dear David,


I have had a tremendous amount of help from the walking fraternity, and some from non-walkers as well, and I am eternally grateful to all of you!

About 6 chapters are bearing completion – I shall be moving on to them next week – the formation of WG Men’s AC + the early years, the amalgamation with Essex Ladies, Woodford in Europe and road running.  The rest of the summer will be spent researching the track + field and cross-country (particularly the early years – 1922/1950).

An appeal for any memorabilia in my last Newsletter brought absolutely no response at all.  I really need copies of the early Woodfordians to flesh out pre WWII years.  NUTS contacts have been very helpful.  Last week I spoke to June Cork who is nearlng the completion of writing the History of Southend-on-Sea AC – she told me she has had access to EVERY minute of EVERY Committee meeting + AGM since the Club’s inception – we have almost nothing!  It’s made my life a lot more difficult. 

Very many thanks for your help so far.


Tony.
Adds Hon. Ed.
All contributions direct to Tony please (contact details as per our January/February issue).
A DOUBLE FIRST

The 2007 Blackheath Trophy Series of 9K Handicap races got under way on a cold March morning with 16 present.  Essex got the fastest walker as PHIL BARNARD clocked 47.18, while the honour of leading the field went to BRIAN BOGGENPOEL who was timed in at 61.25.  Next race is on Sunday 2nd April at 11.30 a.m.  A new feature at The Old Addeyans Club is a tea bar for your post race revival.
2007 APPOINTMENTS

Meeting Director


Peter Marlow.

Assistant Meeting Director. 
 
Peter Markham.

Race Director.


Ian Richards.

Assistant Race Director.

Keith Richards.

Transport Managers.

Tony Perkins, Dave Kates &





Jerry Everett.

Arrivals.



Amos Seddon, George Nibre,





Pam Ficken & Bob Dobson.

Stakeholder Management. 

Peter Marlow & Ian Richards.

Course site Manager.

Carl Lawton.

Security. 



Glyn Jones, Chris Flint &





Charlie Fogg.

Volunteer Co-ordinator.

Sheila Richards.

Evaluation.


Ian Richards.

Marketing Director


Mike Smith.

Finance Co-ordinators.

Peter Marlow & Bill Wright.

Media Co-ordinator


Pierce O’Callaghan.

Hospitality Co-ordinator.

Sylvia Markham.

Accommodation


W.G.T./Peter Marlow&





Peter Markham.

Webmaster


Charlie Fogg.

Ceremonies Officer.


Dennis Webster.

The following are competition Officials:-

Referee.



Graham Healey.

Judges Managers.


Noel Carmody & Olive 




Dobson.

Timing Manager.


Dave Ashman.

Chief Recorders.


Peter Cassidy & Pauline 




Wilson.

Results.


 
John Howley.

Doping.



Gillian Tipton[UKA].

Feeding Station.


Pam Ficken & Bob Dobson.
FREQUENCY
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Recently fellow Newsletter Editor MARTIN OLIVER questioned the frequency of Essex Walker… and… he had a good point.  Essex Walker comes out monthly, though we did ‘drop an issue’ in the New Year, combining January and February into one issue.  The late JOHN HEDGETHORNE edited most issues.  He said, “I try to issue something at every race, so as folks have something to go home with, as it keeps them informed as to what’s going on”.  John banged it out with regularity, assisted by his enthusiastic Secretary SUE HULLS.  Of course that’s where things are now so much different.  In John’s day, around 95% of copies were taken away from the meetings, as most readers were active athletes and officials.  Nowadays, the readership profile is so much different.  When you consider that only 8 qualified Essex male athletes (7 from 1 club) and 1 Essex qualified lady athlete contested the 2006 Essex 10 Miles Championship, you can easily work out that most readers are ‘off-the-scene’.  Nowadays 95% are elsewhere – i.e. former walkers and officials, or non-or-irregular attenders.  However the recipients are most pleased to receive their copies, and frequently tell us so.  But distribution is now completely different from the days of JH, who just used to dump a pile in the dressing room for taking away.  We now have 202 on email, over 50 on direct subscription while we now rely on Clubs and individuals to run off extra copies for their own readers (as frequently acknowledged in our columns).  We are most grateful to those who help to keep EW going – though it would be nice to go back to the 60s/70s when 95% of our readers turned up at the races and picked up their copies personally!
THE BRIGHTON LINE
Well done to postie MICKY SUTTON who came 504th in a well-supported Brighton Half-Marathon clocking 1.38.53.
SAD NOTIFICATION


I’m sorry to inform you that Les died yesterday.  Sat 11 March.  He took up race walking in recent years after being a track runner with best performance 400m.  I believe Les Brown, aged 84, Woodford Green member and long time Vets AC Treasurer, was in Royal Marsden Hospital suffering cancer.  No more details at present.


Jeremy Hemming, VAC Editor

CONDOLENCE FROM CHRIS FLINT

Dear Dave,


At the Southern Area RWA Committee meeting on Monday we all paid our respects to Les, and I am grateful to you for relaying the sad news.  He will be missed.


Regards, Chris.
IDEAS FROM A RELATIVE NEWCOMER

There is a request in the news letter for views on improving race walking popularity and standards etc.,  Here are some comments but bear in mind please I have only done a small amount of race walking and most of that has been due to injuries and a desire to keep racing!  I have been a track runner for over 40 years and coach for the last 20 or so.  So my thoughts really reflect my track experiences.  

The most obvious way is to get youngsters interested.  To my mind the best way to do that is to get walking into the Track and Field League structure e.g. Young athletes leagues etc.,  I know there is already English Schools walking races but I  think the liaison between walking clubs and schools needs to be strengthened.  Maybe also with athletic clubs that do not have walking sections.  Especially those that have keen veteran sections who compete in the vets leagues which always includes walks.  Holding coaching days for vets may also encourage them to bring their kids along, provided there was some sort of continuation after the coaching day.  Also I think it would be important to keep the races short I know there will be arguments about championship distances etc., but I think taking a leaf out of the vets leagues would be a good idea and hold introductory races over something like 1,000 or 2,000m and or include these distances once their interest is secured or indeed having shorter championship distances.  I’m sure there will be arguments against that but kids have lots of distractions these days and have a relatively short concentration span.  Promote walking more as I have found getting into walking especially road racing is like trying to get into a secret society!   Everyone is really friendly but trying to find out information or getting any coaching is really difficult.  More so for me because there is no strong race walking club nearby.  So I guess it would be like that in lots of areas of the country.  Well there is just a few thoughts.


Regards, Rod Dunn.
ADVISES JACK THOMAS

The Welsh Veterans 2,000 Metres is to be staged at Cardiff on Sunday 25th June.  The Veterans Inter-Region meeting is to be held at Aberdare on Saturday 9th September.

TIME COMING DOWN

That’s the 5,000 metres time of CHELSEA O’RAWE-HOBBS, whose road personal best is now 27.06 as recorded in February’s Bexley League meet on a course which is no billiard table!  Well done - may the good times keep coming.
[image: image7.emf]


THE FIRST EXCUSE

Lord Coe, who chairs the 2012 Organising Committee, has stated that the London Olympics should not be judged by the number of British medals but by their effect on the next generation of youngsters.  He added, “I made a commitment to get kids into sport on the back of these Olympics”.   
“MONEY MONEY MONEY”
Britain’s Olympic officials believe they are on the verge of securing an extra £49.5 million of Government funding to boost their team for the London 2012 Games.  British Olympic Chairman, LORD MOYNIHAN, has warned Chancellor GORDON BROWN that delay in announcing the extra cash will cost Britain medals.  The BOA have argued that the existing £61 million of lottery funding for Olympic sports would need to be doubled if Britain were to achieve its aim of coming 4th in the 2012 medals table.  Team GB are aiming for a haul of 60 medals, including 17 golds, if they are to be the 4th placed nation behind USA, Russia and China at the London Games.  Let’s hope that there will be walking medals (plural) gained!  Team GB are also aiming to finish 1st in the Paralympics.  This will take an estimated £297 million more of taxpayers cash during the build-up, or around £49.5 million a year (the sum now being asked for) for the next 6 years.  In addition to the £49.5 million extra funding, the BOA will announce a business support scheme to partner Olympic Sports Federations, with leading British companies providing administrative and management aid.  All this dosh – and to think DON THOMPSON got his gold medal after training on the spot in his bathroom with boiling kettles making the heat he expected to suffer in Rome…and KEN MATTHEWS got his training done around the Midlands power station where he worked – during his lunch hour!  No wads of notes for either of these true worthies!  

THE OLYMPICS SHOULD BE A SUCCESS THEN!

Mrs Blair is an Ambassador for the London Olympics 2012.  Phrases like ‘band wagon’ and ‘jumping on’ come to mind.  (Taken from The Eastern Vet).
[image: image8.emf]

EMAILS TRUE ATHLETICS STALWART LAURIE KELLY

Dear Dave,


Thanks for all your efforts in producing, once again, a thoroughly entertaining update of the Walking scene.  I was particularly interested in the article on the Pat Furey Trophy, as of course I knew Pat well from his ‘walking days’ whilst he was on the buses, which was probably why he took up walking in the first place.  I would have enjoyed meeting the Old Fellah again, but unfortunately I will be travelling North for the CAU Inter-Counties cross country that week end.


I also picked up from page one the Claire Levey is this years President of Ilford AC, and again both Ron Hopcroft and I remember her dad, John Filmer, bringing her along to many meetings at which we officiated at.  Where does the time go?


May I take this opportunity to thank you for the many plugs that you give the LBH and let you have the dates of this years events, which will include a 3K WALK and as always, we will welcome any of your readers to join us.


First up is the LBH Track Championships at Battersea on Wed 14th June starting at 6.30 p.m., then the following Wednesday June 21st. at the Hendon Police College, as part of the CAM, formally the City Charity Contest, again starting at 6.30 p.m.  Should you require any further information I am always around, but you may like to contact one of the fraternity, John Hall, who has now joined ‘the grumpy old men’ brigade.


Please keep the fine comments coming.


Best wishes,


Laurie Kelly.
A COMMENT ABOUT THE MET POLICE DINNER


It was a good evening, speeches short and of interest.  Nobody sent the Southern President a map!!!

Could you put a note in to the EW ref George Checkley a Belgrave walker in the 50/60s who retired before I started.  He is having an 80th birthday in May and I have got a card to be signed by those who remember him, so I hope to contact any that knew him.  I got off to a good start at the dinner.

I shall probably be at a few races over the next month or so.[image: image9.emf]



Carl Lawton. 
EMAILS CHRIS FOSTER

Hello David,


Sorry to miss you at the function.  A total of 80 people on 8 tables of 10 sat down to dinner together.  I had the pleasure

of sitting between chalk and cheese.  The lovely Kathy Crilley was on one side of me, Mick Barnbrook was on the other.

The most difficult aspect of the whole evening was trying to gain entry into New Scotland Yard.  I though that I was getting on a plane.  Once inside, I rounded a corner to walk straight into an 8 feet tall copper carrying a huge automatic gun.  It frightened the life out of me.

Nothing changed about the format of the evening.  Nobody got out of order.  The speeches were bog standard.  I managed to help out reducing the wine lake.  People even said that I was much quieter than I used to be.  I just hope that I haven’t become boring in my old age!

Regards,  The Scribe.
DINNER SNIPPETS FROM THE YARD

With a near full-house, and the usual long list of apologies, Met. Police Chairman CHRIS FLINT may have a problem staging the 2007 function.  “If all the apologies turn up, we’ll be turning people away” he says.  Not quite, but if even a third of the apologies turn up, there will be ‘airport style’ overbooking!  Mind you, around two-thirds of them are ‘serial apologists’ who probably already have next year’s one penned in advance!  And… who was the smartly dressed diner who whipped off his coat – only to find that he’d forgotten to don his jacket?  
ILFORD AC OPEN 5 MILES WALK
 (+ ESSEX LEAGUE)
This is to be held on Sunday October 1st at South Park commencing at 10.30 am.  Changing at Cricklefields Stadium (a good 5 minutes walk away).  Nearest station: Seven Kings (One Railway). Stagecoach bus route 86 (Stratford-Romford) passes the venue.  Ilford had tried to get a number of Sundays, but fixtures are very tight.  A date of Sunday 13th August had been decided upon – but the RWA have pointed out that this date has been taken by the South of England AAA for their track championships at Bedford.  They further point out that keeping walks in such a major ‘all-events’ meeting is essential for race walking’s profile.  They are right – but there again Ilford’s secretary DAVE SHARPE is also correct when he mentions that few walkers support this meeting.  Well…now’s your chance. For Ilford are forfeiting their chosen date in response to the RWA’s plea to give every opportunity to the SEAAA meeting – so let’s see walkers aplenty entering the big Bedford meet!   The only other meeting known for that weekend is the Post Office ‘In-Uniform’ race from Mount Pleasant on Saturday 30th September, at 2 pm.
THE PAT FUREY TROPHIES MEETING
What a pleasant and enjoyable afternoon at Donkey Lane as ‘character’ of past decades PAT FUREY provided a full prize table and the hosting club provided their usual customary long list of raffle prizes.  No Essex men were challenging for the top honours and the host Club went nap with 1st and 3rd teams.  Essex protagonists were keeping their powder dry for the inter-Counties Championship the following day.  Indeed it was very loyal of Middlesex and Hertfordshire to support their local meeting rather than chase Inter-County dreams!  Pat has advised us that he will be putting together another sponsorship package in 2007, and he further advises that he’ll be seeking a date which doesn’t clash with rival attractions.  The clash also cost judges, most of whom appeared to be supporting the Coventry meeting.  We thank all for helping to stage this and for giving everybody such a warm welcome on such a bitterly cold day! 
A WORD FROM OUR SPONSOR PAT FUREY
Hi, very pleased with how the meeting went, had 2hr conversation with Martin last night.  Will make every effort to avoid clash next year.  Thanks for all the plugs; Sharpie is already plotting how he will get his hands on the team trophy.

LIKE THE GOOD OLD TIMES
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It was good to see former Ilford AC President BRIAN ARMSTRONG walking again at Donkey Lane in the Pat Furey Trophies Meeting…and talking of old times, wasn’t it good to hear a team result called on the old traditional ‘4-to-score’ basis!

BACK ON THE ROAD AGAIN

It was nice to see STEVE ALLWOOD and his good lady returning to our races after an absence.  Steve helped his Club to team success at the Pat Furey Trophies Meeting.  Welcome back to both!
EDITORIAL
When appearing as the last (of 9) guest speakers at the 2004 Leamington Spa Dinner in the Town Hall function room, IAN McCOMBIE stated, “My favourite event isn’t held anymore – the National 10 Miles”.  True – it isn’t.  But when it was, it was a real ‘RACE WALKING NATIONAL DAY’, for all Clubs had a 3-line whip out for their members to assemble while all Counties (strong and weak in athletics terms) tried to be represented on the result sheet.  What made it ‘tick’ was that this race saw walkers from throughout the County unite at one venue.  Those racing in their own areas, had opportunity to race against different faces.  Old friends met up and Officials were able to find different ears into which to utter views.  Now it’s an Inter-Counties 10K with such low profile, many Counties and Clubs don’t even try to support it.  The National & Inter-Counties Championship also had the weekend to itself, such was its importance.

In recent years this Double Championship has been on the wane, ever since 10 Miles was ditched in favour of 10K.  But even at 10K, we have the opportunity to recapture old glory.  Why can’t we all support just one National event in a year?  This year, the heavily sponsored Pat Furey Trophies Meeting was staged as a rival attraction – and it was an attraction (Pat’s views on the clash is published in EW).  Those who tried to support their County were forced to miss a most enjoyable occasion and – as a ‘double whammy’ – had to suffer lost ground as those racing at Donkey Lane were able to ‘steal a march’ by hauling  in ‘double points’.  I’ve no wish to further an Essex v Enfield Walker contest, I’m merely trying to explore ways of building up a true national gathering.  In any case, I’ll hold up my hand to being a hypocrite for Essex Walker gave front page coverage to promote The Pat Furey Meet, and I decided that Pat’s meeting was the one for me!  Those who went to the Inter-Counties missed an opportunity to meet one of sport’s greatest characters – so we’re pleased that Pat’s pockets are sponsoring the meeting in 2007.  Pat doesn’t want a clash then – and nor do we!  

DA.
WRITES RACE WALKING’S FORMER ‘MR. BIG’ REG WELLS
Dear Dave,


It appears to me that if you want to get in touch with anybody in the world of race walking, don’t write to the R.W.A. or one of the sub committees of that organization but write to Essex Newsletter instead.


About five weeks ago, following your article in the Newsletter, where you asked people to write into a sub committee that had been set up to look into ways to promote race walking, I did just that.


I wrote to Peter Cassidy outlining an idea which I thought might help. Today I received my copy of your Newsletter and was interested to read a letter from Barry Ingarfield.  At first I thought you had got the names mixed up, (Sorry Barry) but he had suggested an idea very much like my own.  My idea was in fact a little more specific, it went into about two pages and the main theme was based on a series of one mile races.   On the track and in front of as many meets as possible.  (A captive audience).  Etc. Etc.


To date I have not even received a note of acknowledgement.  It is possible that it was felt that my suggestions were not worthy of further action, that’s fair enough but I do think a note was merited.  Of course my letter may have got lost in the post, in which case I do apologise most sincerely to Peter.


I do hope to be at the Leamington meeting health permitting,  where I hope to meet a few old friends or foes!!


Carry on the good work


Yours Sincerely,  Reg

Adds Hon. Ed
Reg is not far wide of the mark when he speculates about items getting lost in the post. Reg’s correspondence was received by Peter and promptly acknowledged.  It was the acknowledgement which went astray in the post!
WRITES MIKE HINTON
Dear Dave,


I am going to be out of action for sometime with a hamstring problem that is proving difficult to shake off.  To get rid of it I think a good rest from any training is the only solution.  It was a shame to miss the first Blackheath race, as I was looking forward to it.


The result was given out on ‘BBC Essex Radio’ this morning and it was great to hear that Phil Barnard was fastest, although no time was given.


I wish you and the rest of the Ilford walkers all the best in the coming events, and hope it won’t be too long before I am back in action.


Regards   Mike Hinton.
HARRY IN A HURRY

Harry, son of Olympic walker JOHN WEBB got through his heats and semi of the National AAAs Under 17 indoor 800 Metres Championship at Birmingham.  On the same bill was the walking race, which Harry took interest in and thought that it lost something as a spectacle as genders were combined (which would not have happened if sufficient numbers had entered).  On the following day Harry took silver in a PB of 1.56.84 in the colours of Yate AC.  Well done to Harry!
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IDENTITY PARADE
There have been 2 cases of mistaken identity of late.  At the Boxing Day meet, BILL SUTHERLAND turned up only to be greeted with the words, “Hello Adrian”.  And while KEN LIVERMORE  pounded around the Essex 10 Miles at Chigwell, a motorist leaned out of his window and shouted, “Come on Victor Meldrew”.  Both victims of such mistaken identity are known for their humour, indeed Ken said afterwards, “It’s not the first time I’ve been called Victor Meldrew”. 

BALDERDASH
Any publication relies on contributors to send in news items.  A regular contributor has informed us that The Centurions are running into difficulties with the staging of their 95th Anniversary Dinner (after their AGM) at the Royal Air Force Club in Piccadilly on Saturday 14th October.  As Essex Walker has been ‘sold down the river’ with duff ‘gen’ on previous occasions by well-meaning information suppliers, this fact was checked out with CHRIS FLINT – Honorary Secretary of The Centurions.  “Rubbish” he boomed.  “Everything is going fine.  There are no problems with the RAF Club except for the space needed to fit everybody in.  Our last Centurions meal there in 1997 was a sell out, and this one looks like being just as well supported judging by indications received so far.  So tickets will be sold on a first come – first served basis”.  Readers can make their attendance pledges to Chris, Sue Clements or any of The Centurions Officers/Committee.  But don’t dwell or you’ll be disappointed!
ESSEX 20 MILES CHAMPIONSHIP (+ESSEX LEAGUE)
This is to be staged from the Ford Sports & Social Club, Gardners Close, Basildon on Saturday 3rd June commencing at 1 p.m.  The victor will receive the STEVE GOWER MEMORIAL AWARD.  Excused are MICK BARNBROOK and SHARON who will be getting married on this day!
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COUNTDOWN

One of the delights of early retirement is watching the odd daytime television programme, one such being Countdown.  One learns new words.  A 7-letter word was uttered recently – SHARPIE.  The plain-looking woman in ‘Dictionary Corner’ had to explain it in more detail as the studio audience looked bemused; and probably few viewers at home will have heard of this word (except of course, for members of the walking fraternity who know who ‘Sharpie’ is).  And the definition of a ‘sharpie’?  It’s a long sharp flat-bottomed New England fishing boat.  
APPRECIATION FROM SANDRA BROWN

Many thanks, all, for another bumper issue and a great read.  The work can wait!,   Regards,  Sandra
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FORE!

Sage of past decades, former Scottish international ALAN BUCHANAN, whose international walker son DAVID is a dentist in Harold Wood (Romford), has appeared on Scottish Television as a golfer.  He was playing a round with a partner who got a hole-in-one TWICE during that same round!  Many readers can remember another walking/golf connection, when the old Southend 5 Miles went past Thorpe Hall Golf Course twice, and wayward shots caused walkers to duck as they pounded the leafy lanes of Thorpe Bay! 
COMMENTS FROM CARL LAWTON


May I congratulate you on keeping all your individual items on the same sheets.  On printing they end up all over the floor and there is no particular order apart from the first and last it does not matter how they go back together.


Yes I remember the Lambeth.  My first ever official race and got disqualified with 100 yards to go.


That was it I thought, back to Stockwell and oblivion, but no!  Ray Hall approached me with cheque book in hand (well I can dream) and said, “Do you want to join a good club?”  And that was it, my life changed by the calling of a number.  I think he paid my first year’s club subscription (2s 6p).  I often drive around that area and think the same as Peter Marlow.

By the way I have this doll on my computer at home, which I stick pins into. In January I stuck one in a leg, last Saturday evening I stuck one in its back.

LICC meetings

It is possible that Belgrave will not host the meeting at Battersea.  This is due to the fact that track hire for one afternoon is £500, evenings are at present £250 if this is not reduced then the 10kms in April will be held somewhere else.  They charge this as local private schools can afford it.

Keynsham

I thought I might be able to answer this from and old ‘Record’ address list but have failed.  However I am sure an old Trowbridge or Bristolian will remember.

Re Sally Gunnell, at least she lasted longer than John Regis. 

And finally ‘ALL TIME GREATS OF BRITISH ATHLETICS’ apparently I am on page 257 one place behind Dave Sharpe.

Regards,  Contact Man.
ON THE ISLE OF MAN

Congratulations to SCOTT DAVIS, who was the best positioned Essex entrant at the conclusion of the ‘all-star’ 20 Kilometres Walk at the National Sports Centre, Douglas in late February.  He came home in 6th spot with 97.43 on the stopwatch, in a race where Irish and Manx walkers were prominent.  It was good of him to even toe the start line as he’d finished with a groin strain while winning the Essex 10 Miles Championship at Chigwell earlier in the week.  Still he’d put down his entry stake and purchased his plane ticket, so he duly set out and got his moneys worth.  Sadly our other 2 Essex entrants did not fare so well, as both DANIEL & DOMINIC KING had the dreaded red disk waved under their noses again, in a race which they hoped would be a last good competitive workout prior to their big Commonwealth Games date in Melbourne.  With rapid speed, full results and pictures were available on the Website.  It’s well worth a visit:  www.manxharriers.com
POTENTIAL
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Walking is Britain’s most popular outdoor recreation with around 77% of the population claiming to walk for pleasure at least once a month.   The British Heart Foundation says that the average Brit puts on 2 Kg (5 lbs) at Christmas – but going for a walk burns about 100 calories.  Walk an extra 2 miles daily and in a year you can loose as much as a whopping 9 Kg (21 lbs).  Last year 2 million pedometers were sold in the UK, making them one of the top 10 most popular Christmas presents.  Research shows that people with longer legs burn the same number of calories as those with shorter ones. 
TRIPLE HEADER

The most popular race in the South – the now well-established MOULTON 5 MILES (to be held at the Suffolk village of the same name on Saturday 10th June at noon) is now 3 races in one.  As well as an OPEN RACE it’s also an ENFIELD LEAGUE RACE (offering double points).  Now the EASTERN VETERANS ATHLETIC CLUB have declared the event as having EVAC Championship status.   While entries for the Open race will be taken on forms to be issued soon, the EVAC will take theirs right up to the ‘off’  EVAC will grant Championship status if sufficient of their members support the event – so please, please, can all EVAC members turn up and make sure that they declare their EVAC membership before that day.

LADY WITH THE LENS    

You can view and purchase action photographs from well-known athletics competitor, official and photographer LESLEY RICHARDSON on http://www.rikko2photoc.o.uk
LONDON MARATHON
Always keenly supported by walkers, even though the offer of a formal Walking Race within the main event was once turned down by the walking powers-that-be at the time.   The Eastern Vet points out that the big race has enjoyed 5 sponsors: Gillette (81-83), Mars (84-88), ADT (89-92), Nutrasweet (93-95) and Flora (96-onwards).  In 1992 there was a double UK success in the Men’s and Women’s Sections  (HUGH JONES and JOYCE SMITH).  From 1982 to 1985 we had 4 successive UK male winners:  in order HUGH JONES, MIKE GRATTON, CHARLIE SPEDDING & STEVE JONES.  The last UK male winner was an Essex athlete, former Essex Country AAA President – Basildon’s EAMON MARTIN.   Good luck to all our readers who are racing and helping at this year’s big race.

REPORTS BOB DOBSON

Hi Dave,


Olive & I had a double judging weekend.


Yesterday at AAA U20s indoor champs at NIA Birmingham, where Peter Cassidy was chief walks judge & Pauline Wilson made it 4 Essex walks officials from 5.  Pleasing to see good style and effort from Chelsea O’Rawe-Hobbs who won silver in 15.49.55 for the 15 lap 3 kms.  Mum and Granddad delighted.


Today in Cardiff NIA Francoise Fernandez won gold in her BMAF age category (w55) 3 kms in 19.57.69.  Ed Shillabeer 2nd in M65 16.52.46 (won by Arthur Thomson 15.36.38), Ken Livermore 2nd M70 20.17.36, Colin Bradley 2nd M50 17.15.37


Bob.
EASTERN VETERANS ATHLETIC CLUB T&F CHAMPIONSHIPS

These are to be held on the day after Moulton 5 Miles.  The date is Sunday 11th June at the Stantonbury Stadium, Milton Keynes, Bucks.  The 3,000 Metres Walk Final (all categories/age groups/both genders) is at 12.15 p.m.  In recent years we’ve had some poor turnouts, and we must thank EVAC for keeping it in the meeting (which is part of a general athletics meet).   So we call on all EVAC walking members to rally to the cause and support the Championship, which saw a good field in 2005.   Entry forms are in ‘The Eastern Vet’, or obtained by sending SAE to: Di Farmer, 9 Hardwick Road, WOBURN SANDS, MK17 8QH
.

AND THEY GET PAID FOR IT
Charlie Nicholas on Sky, “Hendry’s performance is all about saying “I’m back, I’ve never been away”.  Jeff Stelling, also on Sky “You’ve got Doyle, Kitson and Lita up front but 2 into 3 doesn’t go”.
LOST AND FOUND PROPERTY
There’s a new website designed to help reunite athletes with kit lost/left behind at meetings.  Register any missing, and found tat on http://www.lostkit.co.uk
FROM PAUL DICKENSON. 
 PRESIDENT BMAF

Since being asked to take on the position of President of the British Masters Athletics Federation I have definitely realised what an extensive network of ‘veteran’ athletes there are in the UK.  Track and Field, Cross-Country, Road Running et al and the quantity and quality of competitions that are provided for all masters must be the envy of many other sports both at home and abroad.

For all competitions however there has to be training! For every contest an individual undertakes there is a mass of training that forms the basis of a competitive effort.  I coach at the Thames Valley Athletics centre on a regular basis and am constantly amazed by the quality of athlete I see there!  There are of course the sports’ elite like Olympic champions Marlon Devonish and Mark Lewis-Francis who’s work ethic is superb under the watchful eye of one of the best coaches I have ever seen, Tony Lester.

There are also many Masters athletes who are working almost as hard combining a love for their sport with immense talent and full time jobs which was the way it used to be for elite athletes before Lottery funding arrived!  And, there are the youngsters.

The late, great Ron Pickering once said “our youth are the most precious commodity our sport has to protect the next generation of champions on the international stage”.  We can all cast our minds back and remember what it was like to be young with dreams, can’t we?  Our young people ultimately will be the future generation of Masters’ champions too of course so we should have a vested interest in them as well.

I would urge all our members to encourage young athletes whenever possible as I am sure many of you do already.  Pass on your wealth of experience and try and instil your feeling of passion to them.  Masters’ athletes still have that passion in abundance as well as the ‘life experiences’ which make you uniquely placed to influence the path a young athlete may wish to follow.

I wish you luck in the coming season.


Paul Dickenson.
DO YOU RAMBLE ON?

The Ramblers Association are holding a recruiting drive.  Full details from, The Ramblers, Freepost SW15, London SE1 7BR or you can visit www.ramblers.org.uk  
CAPTAIN BARCLAY 

      (aka PETER CASSIDY)
Having commenced the 2nd half-century of ‘Loughton Lines’ which he imaginatively edits, Peter has worked out that he’ll be aged 74 years when Issue No. 100 comes out in April 2014.  Peter has more pressing business, for he is one of the ‘Big 3’ on Loughton’s Centenary Committee, which is looking at ways of celebrating 100 years of Loughton A.C.  in 2007.  With that hat on, he seeks readers suggestions reference ways of celebrating such a milestone.  Any ideas to Peter if you please.
ATTENTION ALL  ESSEX QUALIFIED READERS


Don’t forget to submit your individual entry forms for the Essex County AAA 3,000 metres’ Walk Championship at Chelmsford’s Melbourne Park on Sunday afternoon, May 14th.  Full support required to build on last year’s much improved turnout!





NEW YEAR’S DAY BLUES


Courtesy of ‘Loughton Lines’ we hear of a competitor (not named to spare blushes) who finished the Ladies 5K and decided to do a ‘warm down’ circuit of Victoria Park with the ongoing men’s 10K event – only to get a card sent in with her name on it during that warm down lap!








